
 

 

Thursday 3rd December 2020 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

An announcement has been made by the government that London will move to tier two lockdown restrictions when 
the England-wide lockdown ends at midnight on Tuesday, 2nd December. Please remember that if you, your child or 
anyone in your household have symptoms of COVID 19 and are awaiting the results of a test, do not send your children 
into school. Children must remain at home until the results of the test have been given.  

We will be hosting a non-school uniform day this Friday (4.12.2020). Please remember to bring in £1 to support an 
urgent appeal, the details of which are listed on Page 5. If your child is self-isolating this Friday, you can still support 
this appeal directly through the go fund me page.  

WhatsApp 

 

Unfortunately, we are still seeing instances of incidents involving inappropriate 
exchanges on WhatsApp between some of our pupils. This is extremely 
concerning and will be looked into further so that children understand the 
seriousness of their comments and the impact that it can have on the well-
being of others. Parents and carers are reminded that they are responsible for 
monitoring of the devices and platforms that they have provided to their 
children. 

Since May 2018, the minimum age for using WhatsApp is 16. For further 
information on WhatsApp please see below. A poster with further guidance on 
WhatsApp is shared at the end of this newsletter.  

https://parentinfo.org/article/whatsapp-a-guide-for-parents-and-carers 

In addition, National Online E-Safety has launched a free mobile app, which gives parents/carers and teachers access 
to instant information about latest apps, games, devices and more. 

 

Download for apple: hubs.ly/H0BwQjL0 

 

Download for android: hubs.ly/H0Bx0tp0 

The school does not support the use of WhatsApp group chats as a means of communication between parents in 
classes.  

 

 

 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/explainers-52530518
https://parentinfo.org/article/whatsapp-a-guide-for-parents-and-carers
https://t.co/VNrn1suz6q?amp=1
https://t.co/AjNNOyXLK6?amp=1


 

 

Online safety at home  

Whilst pupils are accessing the online platforms from home please be vigilant in monitoring your child’s activities 
online. 

OnlineSafetyatHome packs are available for parents/carers to use at home with their children.  

These include fun activities, conversation starters and practical tips such as:  

Sharing images  

Watching Videos 

Online Gaming  

Cyber Security (developed in partnership with the National Cyber Security Centre)  

RSE 

The Department for Education has announced changes to Relationships and Sex Education (RSE) statutory guidance. 
These changes will come into effect from September 2020 and all schools will be required to comply with the updated 
requirements by at least the start of the summer term 2021. 

Due to a number of staff members self-isolating, the consultation will now take place in the new year. If you would 
like to be a part of the RSE parent working party, please register your interest with the school office.   

Christmas concert 

Our Christmas concert will still go ahead this year! Children have been practising their Christmas songs and we will 
pre-record the performance of each year group and post it on your child’s class Seesaw account in the week beginning 
14th December. Thank you for supporting your children to learn the songs off by-heart at home. We have heard and 
seen some amazing performances during rehearsals this week. 

Christmas cards 

Pupils are welcomed to bring in cards for pupils in their own year group. These 
cards will then be distributed by the class teacher before the Christmas break.  

 

 

 

Food bank- Holiday packages 

The school will be working with a number of parents to create holiday packages for 
families in need over the Christmas period. The packages will contain 
household essentials as well as treat for the families.  

If you would like to donate please contact the school office, Ms Jacqui or Ms Samantha.  

 

 

 

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/Support-tools/home-activity-worksheets/?utm_source=Thinkuknow&utm_campaign=dd271ec52e-TUK_GLOBAL_12_11_20&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_0b54505554-dd271ec52e-64891349
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/globalassets/thinkuknow/documents/thinkuknow/parents/pdf/parent-pdf/activity-sheet-sharing-images.pdf
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/globalassets/thinkuknow/parents/family-activity-sheet---viewing-videos-online.pdf
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/globalassets/thinkuknow/documents/thinkuknow/parents/pdf/parent-pdf/activity-sheet-gaming.pdf
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/globalassets/thinkuknow/documents/thinkuknow/parents/pdf/parent-pdf/activity-sheet-gaming.pdf
https://www.ncsc.gov.uk/cyberaware/home?utm_source=Thinkuknow&utm_campaign=dd271ec52e-TUK_GLOBAL_12_11_20&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_0b54505554-dd271ec52e-64891349


 

 

 

 

Christmas Jumper Day 

 

We will be hosting our Christmas Jumper Day on Friday 11th December. 
This year we will be raising money for ‘Save the Children’ so please bring 
in £1. There is no need to buy a new jumper. Why not decorate an old 
jumper? Be as imaginative and creative as you would like! 

 

https://schools.tecl.co.uk/educationcompany6lz/lz.aspx?p1=M1kDU1NTg3OTEzUzk5NDE6MUM4REZERTJDNkZGODg
xQzNFM0FFRDkyNDk2QTY4NjE%3d-&CC=&p=0 

YST After School Sports Club 
 
Youth Sports Trust are launching a 'home after school sport club', it is a great way for children to continue 
being physically active once they leave school.  
Sessions are run for free at 5pm, every weekday until the 18th of December. 
The sessions will be done live on the YST YouTube channel delivered by their Athlete mentors, with a 
different topic every night.  
 
Link for the channel: https://www.youtube.com/user/YouthSportTrust 
To find out more visit their website: https://www.youthsporttrust.org/afterschoolsportclub 
 

ASPIRE 

This week we held our first inspirational ASPIRE event with four Oxford University Graduates of African and 
Caribbean heritage. This was our first of four events that will take place of the course of this academic year. 
If you were unable to attend this event, details of our next event will be shared in future newsletters and via 
text. 

 

https://schools.tecl.co.uk/educationcompany6lz/lz.aspx?p1=M1kDU1NTg3OTEzUzk5NDE6MUM4REZERTJDNkZGODgxQzNFM0FFRDkyNDk2QTY4NjE%3d-&CC=&p=0
https://schools.tecl.co.uk/educationcompany6lz/lz.aspx?p1=M1kDU1NTg3OTEzUzk5NDE6MUM4REZERTJDNkZGODgxQzNFM0FFRDkyNDk2QTY4NjE%3d-&CC=&p=0
https://www.youtube.com/user/YouthSportTrust
https://www.youthsporttrust.org/afterschoolsportclub


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Appeal 

Please read the urgent appeal letter below.  The school will be hosting a non-school uniform day on Friday 4th 

December 2020 to help to raise funds for Kiran. You can support this appeal by sending a pound to school that day. 

Dear all, 

This is an urgent appeal for 16-year-old Kiran Talluri who goes to QPCS. Kiran is a very talented and studious boy with 

a very bright future ahead of him with an ambition to become a game developer. 

Unfortunately, early this year he was diagnosed with T-Cell Acute Lymphoblastic Leukaemia and has now endured 10 

months of gruelling chemotherapy and medical procedures including a bone marrow transplant from his 10-year-old 

sister. 2 weeks ago, Kiran was given the devastating news by his care team at UCL that they had now run out of options 

available on the NHS. 

However, the team at UCL have also offered a glimmer of hope in the form of a very new treatment being offered in 

Singapore. Currently, 3 children with identical leukaemia have been treated and all have survived. Kiran has been 

offered a compassionate place but unfortunately, we need to raise £500,000 to make this happen. There is urgency 

now too following his latest blood and marrow results. 

You can also donate through the go fund me website below. 

https://www.gofundme.com/f/a-chance-for-kiran?utm_source=whatsapp-

visit&utm_medium=chat&utm_campaign=p_cp+share-sheet  

 
Nursery places 

 
There are Nursery places available at our school. Please contact the school office or Zena Meigan our 
Early Years coordinator for more information. You can also see a virtual tour of our Early Years on the 
school website. http://www.leopoldprimary.co.uk/early-years-tour/ 
 

 

What to do if your child is displaying symptoms of coronavirus (COVID 19) 

Before making the journey into school, you must stop and ask yourself these questions: 
 
1. Does your child have a new, continuous cough? 
2. A high temperature? 
3. Loss of, or change in, their normal sense of taste or smell (anosmia).  
 
If you answered YES to any of the above, you must not come to school- you must call 111 for advice. 
If you child becomes unwell during the school day, they will be sent home and you are advised to follow the 
guidance for households with possible, or confirmed Coronavirus (COVID-19) infection.  
 
As per guidance, the household must: 
 • self-isolate for at least 10 days 
 • arrange to have a test to see if they have coronavirus (COVID-19) 

https://www.gofundme.com/f/a-chance-for-kiran?utm_source=whatsapp-visit&utm_medium=chat&utm_campaign=p_cp+share-sheet
https://www.gofundme.com/f/a-chance-for-kiran?utm_source=whatsapp-visit&utm_medium=chat&utm_campaign=p_cp+share-sheet
http://www.leopoldprimary.co.uk/early-years-tour/


 

 

 

Please see the updated guidance for parents and carers from the DfE. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-years-
providers-schools-and-colleges-during-the-coronavirus-covid-19-outbreak/what-parents-and-carers-need-
to-know-about-early-years-providers-schools-and-colleges-in-the-autumn-term 

 
Yours faithfully, 
 
Mrs Octave 
Acting Head of School 
 
  

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-years-providers-schools-and-colleges-during-the-coronavirus-covid-19-outbreak/what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-years-providers-schools-and-colleges-in-the-autumn-term
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-years-providers-schools-and-colleges-during-the-coronavirus-covid-19-outbreak/what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-years-providers-schools-and-colleges-in-the-autumn-term
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-years-providers-schools-and-colleges-during-the-coronavirus-covid-19-outbreak/what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-years-providers-schools-and-colleges-in-the-autumn-term
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-years-providers-schools-and-colleges-during-the-coronavirus-covid-19-outbreak/what-parents-and-carers-need-to-know-about-early-years-providers-schools-and-colleges-in-the-autumn-term


 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Highlights of the week   

 

Star of the week:  

Nursery:  Kayhan 

Reception Galaxy:  Zhara and Yassein 

Reception Starlight: Mariam and Ilyas 

Year 1 Olive:  Nevaeh and Abbas 

Year 1 Holly:  Kiara and Jaevan 

Year 2 Cherry:  Leroy and Rayan 

Year 2 Birch:  Ariel and Khaled 

Year 3 Magnolia: Taybah and Jowayne 

Year 3 Pine:  Jennie and Yamen 

Year 4 Hazel: Mishel and Jordan 

Year 4 Sycamore: Rafael and Ashlyma 

Year 5 Fern:  Salvador and Davina 

Year 5 Eucalyptus:  Robin and Zikra 

Year 6 Mulberry:  Alahni and Jibreel 

Year 6 Hawthorn:  Ieva and Tayden 

Well done to Benjamin (Year 3 Magnolia) 

who demonstrated an act of kindness to a 

fellow pupil who was unwell last week. 

Dates 

• Own Clothes Day £1: Friday 4th December 

• Christmas Jumper Day: Friday 11th December  

• Last Day of term: Friday 18th Dec 

• Christmas Holiday: Mon 23rd Dec 

• Staff Inset(closed): Mon 4th Jan 2021 

• Spring Term: Tues 5th Jan 2021 

 

New Absence Email                        

Please remember that you can  email 

pupil absences via: 

attendance@leopold.brent.sch.uk  

Please submit absences with the 

following details: 1. Pupils name 2. Class 

and 3. Reason of absence/illness by 

latest 9AM.  

 

 

 Attendance 23/11/20-27/11/20 

Congratulations to Starlight and 6 Mulberry who 

achieved 100% attendance last week. Well done! 

mailto:attendance@leopold.brent.sch.uk
mailto:attendance@leopold.brent.sch.uk


 

 

 


